- 1			-	
- 1		_	1	
_				
-1	ч			





SECTION - A (Marks 15)

Time allowed: 20 Minutes

Section – A is compulsory. All parts of this section are to be answered on this page and handed over to the Centre Superintendent.

Deleting/overwriting is not allowed.

Do not use lead pencil.

حد، الل لازی ہے۔ اس کے جوالمت ای مخربی دے کرناغم مرکزے والے کریں۔ کاف کردوبارہ کھنے کی اجازت میں ہے۔ لیڈیٹل کا استمال منون ہے۔

	1
2 0 1 1	
$ \bigcirc \hspace{0.1cm} \bullet \hspace{0.1cm} \bigcirc 0.1c$	0
	1
222222	2
3 3 3 3 3 3 3	3
4 4 4 4 4	4
6 6 6 6 6	(5)
6 6 6 6 6	6
0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7
8888	8
9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9	9

Answer Sheet No. _____

_____ Invigilator Sign. ہر سوال کے سامنے دیے گئے، کر یکو کم کے مطابق درست دائرہ کو پر کریں۔

	Fill the relevant bubble against each question according to curriculum: Candidate Sign.								
, ac	Question	Α	В	С	D	Α	В	С	D
1.	Which one of the following sentences possesses an adverb?	The horse ran briskly.	The lion ate meat.	The goats are white.	The cat meowed.	0	0	0	0
2.	They came to a path <u>covered with mud</u> . The underlined part is:	Adjective Phrase	Noun Phrase	Adverb Phrase	Adverb Clause	0	0	0	0
3.	He did the task for the sake of his Choose the word with correct spelling to fill in the blank.	Conseince	Consienice	Conscience	Consecence	0	0	0	0
4.	At the end of each scenario, they must identify the <u>culprit</u> . The best synonym for the underlined word is:	Innocent	Offender	Honest	Hero	0	0	0	0
5.	'Maintaining a sound and productive environment all over is for progress. Choose the suitable word.	Needless	Necessary	Unnecessary	Wastage	0	0	0	0
6.	I'd ask my parents for a loan. If I couldn't it on my own. Choose the suitable option to fill in the blank.		Spend	Expend	Calculate	0	0	0	0
7.	I would have been glad if he me in hospital. Choose the suitable option to fill in the blank.	Will visit	Had been visited	Had visited	Visit	0	0	0	0
8.	He owed his success to his father. It is a Compound Complex S				Compound Complex	0	0	0	0
9.	I am inclined agree. Fill in the blank with suitable preposition.	For	In	At	То	0	0	0	0
10.	The lily is sweet flower. Choose correct article (if needed).	The	А	An	No article needed	0	0	0	0
11.	If they are busy people, they miss the news.	Will	Had	Will be	Would be	0	0	0	0
12.	'It is cold like ice'. Which poetic device is used in the sentence?	Simile	Metaphor	Symbolism	Alliteration	0	0	0	0
13.	'Honey is to bee' as 'silk is to'	Snake	Ant	Cloth	Worm	0	0	0	0
14.	'They invited us to their home'. What tense is it?	Past Indefinite	Future Perfect	Past Continuous	Future Indefinite	0	0	0	0
15.	A of cattle was grazing.	Gang	Flock	Team	Herd	0	0	0	0



Time allowed: 2:40 Hours

Total Marks Sections B and C: 60

NOTE:- Answer all the questions from Sections 'B' and 'C' on the separately provided answer book. Write your answers neatly and legibly.

SECTION - B (Marks 36)

Q. 2 Read the following passage carefully and answer any FIVE questions including Question No. (i) appended to it.

Note: Question No. (i) about summary writing is compulsory carrying 06 marks while rest of the questions carry 03 marks each. $(6 + 4 \times 3 = 18)$

In China the lunar calendar is still used to determine traditional holidays like Chinese New Year. Since the lunar calendar is based on the phases of the moon-- which has a shorter cycle than the sun – Chines New Year is never on the same day each year, but typically falls somewhere between January 21st and February 20th Celebrations can actually last up to a month.

Here are some traditions associated with the Chinese New Year. Prior to the first day of the New Year it is customary for families to thoroughly clean their houses. Doing this is said to clear out any bad luck from the previous year and to make the house ready to accept good luck for the coming year. All cleaning must be finished before the New Year's Day so there is no chance of accidently throwing out the good fortune of the New Year. Wearing black is not allowed due to its association with death, however, wearing red is encouraged as the colour is associated with warding off bad spirits.

Another popular custom is to hang up signs and posters on doors and windows with the Chinese word fu written on them, which means luck and happiness. Buying flower for the home is also common since they symbolize the coming of spring and a new beginning.

On the eve of the Chinese New Year it is <u>customary</u> to visit relatives and <u>partake</u> in a large dinner where a number of specific foods are served. It is typical for a Chinese family to make eight to nine dishes for the New Year's eve Dinner because in Chinese language the word "eight" means '<u>prosperity'</u> and the word "nine" means "long lasting".

Questions:

- (i) Summarize the given passage. Also suggest a suitable title to it. (Compulsory)
- (ii) Why is Chinese New Year never on the same day each year?
- (iii) What is the Chinese belief about cleaning houses before the new year day?
- (iv) What is the Chinese myth associated with black and red colours to wear on New year?
- (v) What is the symbolic significance of word "fu"?
- (vi) Why does New Year's Eve dinner consist of eight or nine dishes?
- (vii) Give the Synonyms of the words that are underlined in the passage. (Any three)

Q. 3 A. Paraphrase any ONE of the following stanzas:

(02)

I. If you find your task is hard.

Try again;

Time will bring you your reward,

Try again;

All that other folks can do,

Why with patience should not you?

Only keep this rule in view,

Try again.

OR

I hear leaves drinking rain;

I hear rich leaves on top

Giving the poor beneath

Drop after drop;

'Tis a sweet noise to hear

These green leaves drinking near

B. Read the following poem/stanza carefully and answer the questions appended to it:

The wind is now a roaring, smashing Monster of destruction, raking all man's work From the valleys, from the vales,

And sends them spinning, broken flying

Questions:

- (i) Give the examples of imagery and metaphor from the given stanza.
- (02)

(ii) With what is wind compared? What does the wind do?

(02)

OR

			A wond	lerous light will fill.								
				ark road rock;								
				the sun shines brig	aht;							
			5.50	e a lovely sight								
Questi	ons:		K 11 2	o a , g								
Questi	0113.	(i)	How does the s	sun come out after	the rain?					(02)		
		(ii)	What makes th	e scene lovely?						(02)		
Q. 4	A.	Fill in	the blanks with	appropriate form	of verbs	given in th	e brack	ets. (Any four	•)	(04)		
α. τ	23.	(i)	I across	the river when I w	as young.	(swim)						
		(ii)		liday tomorrow. (g		Value of the control						
		(iii)	Prices will	down soon. (co	ome)							
		(iv)	Could you	me your scoot	er, please?	(lend)						
		(v)	Picasso	a master piece. (F	Paint)	3 3						
		(vi)		hours listening to t		Sit)						
		(vii)	Have they		10 100101 (
	D	(VII)		into INDIRECT S	PEECH. (A	nv four)				(04)		
	В.		The teacher sa	id to the students,	"The Sun	sets in the	West."			ADDI: 08-X		
		(i)	My brother said	to me, "You have	missed th	e point cor	npletely.	11				
		(ii)	The fother said	to his son, "Try to	work on w	our swimm	ina skills	,"				
		(iii)	The destar said	to the patient "B	e moderate	in vour di	et "					
		(iv)	The doctor said	The doctor said to the patient, "Be moderate in your diet." The manager said, "How do you propose to solve this problem?"								
		(v)	The managers	aid, "Do not enter	or leave th	e country v	vithout n	ermission."				
		(vi)	The emperor s	aid, Do not enter	or leave un	e country v	vitilout p	CITTIOSIOTI.				
	C.	Do as	directed (any F	OUR) of the follo	wina:					(04)		
	C.			the nation graceful			(Cha	nge into Simple	e Future)			
		(i)	The people caught the thief. She shall prove herself by hard work. He responded well in a difficult situation. (Change into Negative) (Change into Present Contin									
		(ii)								ous)		
		(iii)										
		(iv)										
		(viii)		₹.				nge into Negat				
		(vi)	You go for a w	alk in the evening.	– С (Mark	s 24)	(Ona	nge me rrega	,			
0.5	\\/rito	a letter	to the Editor of a	newspaper advoca			nt of a fr	ee library in yo	ur town.	(08)		
Q. 5	vviite	a letter	OR	newspaper davos	aung ino or			Salaria de Salaria (Salaria)				
	Write	an appl		ncipal to arrange a	a trip to a h	istorical pla	ace/excu	ırsion trip.				
	114		reieta transitions	al devices from the	list helow	to fill the bl	anks of	the following p	assage.			
Q. 6.			opriate transitiona	il devices from the	list below	to mi the bi	arino or	and rememing p		(06)		
	(any				1-1	- novt	firet	conseque	ntly			
		so tha	finally	additionally	also	next	first	Conseque	incly			
		sedin	nentary rocks we	re formed when se	diments sh	nifted down	under v	vater ı	more sedir	nent		
cover	ed the s	arlier se	diment t	he amount of water	er on top of	the sedim	ent migh	it have increas	ed	_ its		
weigh	t nut av	en more	pressure on the	sediment	over millio	ns of years	s, the se	diment became	e rock	the		
was th	ruet ur	\ \	we can see its la	ayer to day in place	e like Grand	d Canyon.						
was ti	ii ust up		We can oce he is	.,,								
Q. 7.	Write	an essa	ay on any ONE of	the following topic	cs: (200-25	0 words)				(10)		
			V									
	Role	of socia										
		75 S	OR									
	Smo	king sho	uld be banned in	public places								
			OR									
	The	pleasure	s of reading									
				2	SA-I 2301 —	_			Ţ)			

II.

And when the sun comes out, After this, rain shall stop

Page 2 of 2 (English)

-7	
04	Ir



SECTION - A (Marks 15)

Time allowed: 20 Minutes

Section – A is compulsory. All parts of this section are to be answered on this page and handed over to the Centre Superintendent.

Deleting/overwriting is not allowed.

Do not use lead pencil.

حتہ الآل لازی ہے۔ اس کے جوالمت ای صفح پر وے کرناغم مرکزے حوالے کریں۔ کاٹ کرووہاں کھنے کی اجلات کیل ہے۔ لیڈ ٹیل کا استمال منون ہے۔

	ersic	n No).			ROL	L NU	MBER	ł
6	0	1	1						
0	•	0	0	(0	0	0	0	
)	1	lacktriangle	ullet	(D (1	1	1	1	
	2	2	2	(2	2	2	2	
3)	3	3	3	(3 3	3	3	3	
D	4	4	4	(4	4	4	4	
)	(5)	(5)	(5)	(5	(5)	(5)	(5)	
)	6	6	6	(6	6	6	6	
)	7	7	7	(7	7	7	7	
9	8	8	8	(3 (8	8	8	8	
)	9	9	9	(9 9	9	9	9	

Answer Sheet No.	
------------------	--

_____ Invigilator Sign. ہر سوال کے سامنے دیے گئے، کر یکو کم کے مطابق درست دائرہ کو پر کریں۔

	Question	Α	В	С	D	Α	В	С	D
1.	The antonym of 'consume' is:	Save	Utilize	Use	Spend	0	\circ	0	0
2.	Father is to mother as uncle is to:	Nephew	Aunty	Niece	Brother	0	0	0	0
3.	All the soldiers had to take their masks with them there was a gas attack. Choose suitable transitional device:		So that	In case	Nevertheless	0	0	0	0
4.	The most <u>vulnerable</u> will be population in developing country. Infer the closest meaning of underlined word.	Secure	Weak	Resilient	Flourishing	0	0	0	0
5.	"She sells seashells by the seashore". The sentence contains:	Ellipsis	Imagery	Personification	Alliteration	0	0	0	0
6.	He had all the money in the world;he was sad. Choose a suitable option to fill Yet So Although Therefore in the blank.						0	0	0
7.	The leader was as wise as an owl. The sentence confines:	Metaphor	Personification	Symbolism	Simile	0	0	0	0
8.	I did not go to the meeting. Which type of sentence is this?	Simple	Compound	Complex	omplex Interrogative			0	0
9.	A of birds were flying in the sky.	Gang	Flock	Herd	erd Choir			0	0
10.	He was so helpful. He helped nearly in the village.	Anybody	Nobody	Everybody	Somebody	0	0	0	0
11.	He works <u>carefully</u> . The underlined part of sentence is: Adjective Noun Verb Adverb					0	0	0	0
12.	Choose the sentence with an adjective clause in it:	As soon as I saw the cobra I ran away.	No one knows who he is.	If it starts to rain, we will have to go inside.	0	0	0	0	
13.	Choose the word with correct spellings.	Concet	Connceit	Concete	Conceit	0	0	0	0
14.	The synonym of 'solace' is:	Frustration	Comfort	Hunt	Distress	0	0	0	0
15.	The comforts of books time, and break borders. Infer suitable word from the following options:	Follow	Surrender	Obey	Defy	0	0	0	0



Time allowed: 2:40 Hours

Total Marks Sections B and C: 60

NOTE:- Answer all the questions from Sections 'B' and 'C' on the separately provided answer book. Write your answers neatly and legibly.

SECTION - B (Marks 36)

Q. 2 Read the following passage carefully and answer any FIVE questions including Question No. (i) appended to it.

Note: Question No. (i) about summary writing is compulsory carrying 06 marks while rest of the questions carry 03 marks each. (6 + 4x3 = 18)

Today life has become more dynamic and <u>innovative</u>. Gone are the days when the medical and engineering fields were the only available choices. Now whole world of non-traditional careers, from IT, electronic media and web networking to online business portals and fashion designing, are available for the young people.

However, there still remains the question of choosing the right profession. <u>Unfortunately</u>, for most of us the right career merely means a profession that guarantees a profitable <u>livelihood</u>, but consideration like interest in the job and mental satisfaction should also be given importance.

The <u>scope</u> of any field in terms of market demand should also be considered very seriously. We cannot practically deny the significance of hiring trends; for example, a decade ago when computer science professionals were in demand, masses of MCS (Master of Computer Science) student flooded the market with extremely disappointing results.

Career counsellors are generally well informed about such trends. They can play a key role in guiding the youth towards a <u>rewarding</u> profession. This highlights the importance of a full-time career counseling department at the school level. The job of this department should be to determine the personalities of students, to observe and analyse their interests and to suggest suitable careers according to their <u>aptitude</u>. Most of the parents and student find themselves in a fix when deciding on a career. Parents are unaware of market trends, educational system and the scope of any particular discipline. Similarly, 14-15 year old students are not mature enough to make such life-changing decisions. So it is widely felt that career counselling must be promoted from school level. **Questions:**

- (i) Summarize the given passage. Also suggest a suitable title to it. (Compulsory)
- (ii) Why are now a days non-traditional careers more attractive for youth?
- (iii) According to the writer what is meant by "right profession"?
- (iv) Why should we consider the scope of any field?
- (v) What is the importance of career-counseling department at school level?
- (vi) How do career-counselors help you choose the right profession?
- (vii) Give the Synonyms of the words that are underlined in the passage. (Any three)

Q. 3 A. Paraphrase any ONE of the following stanzas:

(02)

I. But all of that is not its core,
Its centre is in truth eternal stillness
Bright blue skies and all you hear
Are gentle whispers far away and unimportant

OR

II. Once or twice though you should fail, If you would at last prevail,

Try again.

If we strive, 'tis no disgrace

Though we did not win the race--

What should you do in that case?

Try again.

B. Read the following poem/stanza carefully and answer the questions appended to it:

The wind is now a roaring, smashing Monster of destruction, raking all man's work From the valleys, from the vales, And sends them spinning, broken flying

Questions:

I.

(i) Give examples of imagery and metaphor from the given stanza.

(02)

(ii) With what is wind compared? What does the wind do?

(02)

					A-I 2301(HA) e 2 of 2 (Eng								
	"Fest	ivais – A	A pieasant break	from dull routine of	i iiie								
	"r	ivole (OR	from dull routine o	ıf life"								
	Leisu	re – its	uses and abuses										
	G000	паппе	OR										
	Good	l manne	rs										
Q. 7.	Write	an essa	ay on any ONE o	f the following topi	cs: (200-25	0 words)			(10)				
weigh	t put ev	en more	pressure on the	sedimentayer to day in plac	over millio	ns of yea	rs, the sea	iment become roo	ck the				
cover	ed the e	arlier co	diment	the amount of wat	er on top of	f the sedir	nent might	have increased.	IIS				
	l			re formed when se			n under wa	ater. more	e sediment				
	(any s	six) so tha	t finally	additionally	also	next	first	consequently	(06)				
Q. 6.	Use tl	ne appro	opriate transitions	al devices from the	list below	to fill the I	olanks of th	e following passa	ige.				
	Write	an appl	ication to the Dire	ector of Education	for appoint	ment as E	English tead	cher in the educa	tional service.				
	water	in your	town.						(00)				
Q. 5	Write	a letter	to the Editor of a	newspaper compl	aining of th	e bad qua	ality and ina	adequate supply	of municipal				
		(vi)	They spent all	their money on ne	ew clothes. I – C (Mark			(Change into N	egalive)				
	(iv) We were sent into the world simply to make money. (vii) They have won their match.							(Change into F					
								(Change into N	egative)				
		(ii) The thief had unlocked the door before the watchman came						(Change into Simple Present					
		(i)	She likes to sp	end her leisure tin	ne with fam	illy.	a aama	(Change into Simple Past) (Change into Interrogative)					
	C.	Do as	directed (any F	OUR) of the follo	wing:			7853 T V V T Z	(04)				
		(vi)	The king said,	"Do not enter the	castle with	out permis	SSION.						
		 (iv) The doctor said to the patient, "Are you taking your medicine regularly?" (v) The coach said, "Hurrah! We have won the match!" (vi) The king said, "Do not enter the castle without permission." 											
		(iv)	The doctor sai	d to the patient, "A	re you taki	ng your m	edicine reg	gularly?"					
		(II) (iii)	My sister said	to me, Be careiui I to his son, "Get u	ip early in t	he mornir	ng."	Collono.					
		 (i) The teacher said to the students, "The Sun rises in the East." (ii) My sister said to me, "Be careful while attempting the difficult questions." 											
	В.	Chan	ge the following	into INDIRECT S	PEECH. (A	Any four)	,		(04)				
		(v) (vi)	Have they		()				112 (00)				
		(iv)	How long you	here? (wait)) ht (trv)								
		(iii)	My brother	to me for ten	years. (not	write)							
		(ii)	She to	school an hour ag	jo. (go)								
Q. 4	A. Fill in blanks with appropriate form of the verbs given in the brackets. (Any four) (i) They their breakfast after they had washed their hands (take)												
					the verbs	nivan in f	he hracke	ts (Any four)	(04)				
		(i) (ii)		mplied message o			ic given ou		(02)				
Questi	ons:			of personification a	nd motanh	or from th	a aiven sta	enza	(02)				
				green leaves drink									
				fter drop; weet noise to hea	r								
			•	the poor beneath									

I hear leaves drinking rain;

I hear rich leaves on top

II.

A	ш



SECTION - A (Marks 15)

Time allowed: 20 Minutes

Section – A is compulsory. All parts of this section are to be answered on this page and handed over to the Centre Superintendent.

Deleting/overwriting is not allowed.

Do not use lead pencil.

حضر الآل لادی ہے۔ اس کے جوابات ای صفر پر دے کرنا تم مرکزے حوالے کریں۔ کاٹ کر دوبارہ لکھنے کی اجازت کیل ہے۔ لیے ڈپٹل کا استعمال ممنوع ہے۔

٧	ersic	n No).
2	0	1	9
0	•	0	0
1	1	•	1
•	2	2	2
3	3	3	3
4	4	4	4
(5)	(5)	(5)	(5)
6	6	6	6
7	7	7	7
8	8	8	8
9	9	9	•

Answer Sheet No. _____

ہر سوال کے سامنے دیے گئے، کر یکولم کے مطابق درست دائرہ کو پر کریں۔	Invigilator Sign.
<u> </u>	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

	Question	Α	В	С	D	Α	В	С	D
1.	Identify the sentence having a noun phrase:	bravely.	The magistrate was a man with a kind heart.	Spring time is the most beautiful in Peshawar.	The new books are placed next to the dispenser.	0	0	0	0
2.	A traditional story especially one connecting the early history of people or explaining some natural or social phenomena is called:		Myth	Fiction	Legend	\circ	0	\circ	0
3.	Recognize the use of personification in one of the following sentences:	The snake slithers on the sand.	The daffodils danced.	The duck is swimming well.	Betty botter bought a bit of butter.	0	0	0	0
4.	The people want to elect leaders who can make the country developed. The underlined part of the sentence is.	Adjective phrase	Adjective clause	Noun clause	Adverb phrase	0	0	0	0
5.	Islam gives the lesson of <u>peace</u> and tranquility. The underlined word is:	Collective noun	Countable noun	Uncountable noun	Abstract noun	0	0	0	0
6.	Lyric is an example of:	Poetry	Drama	Fiction	Novel	\circ	\bigcirc	0	\circ
7.	Identify the sentence containing past perfect tense.	Please try to be more careful.	We were preparing to move our house.	The session had started when she entered the hall.	My sister sobbed when she came home.	0	0	0	0
8.	Time is money, we must have fast and efficient means of transport. Time is money means:	Time is valuable	Time is cheap	Time is easily available	Spend money wisely	0	0	0	0
9.	We went for a two week trip on anocean liner.	Incredible, brand-new, huge, Italian	Incredible, huge, brand- new, Italian	Italian, incredible, brand-new, huge	Huge, brand-new, Italian, incredible	0	0	0	0
10.	Which of the following sentences contains an infinitive?	I had a planning for going	I wanted to go	!	l will go	0	0	0	0
11.	I will go to watch television, but first, I have to clean up the dishes after we finish eating. Identify the type of sentence.	Compound sentence	Complex sentence	Compound complex sentence	Simple sentence	0	0	0	0
12.	Which of the following ontions gives the	Friend	Enemy	Fellow	Pal	0	0	0	0
13.	Do not listen to he says. Choose the correct relative pronoun.	That	Who	What	Whom	0	0	0	0
14.	When I asked him the keys Bilal said he had no idea where they were?	If he had seen	If did he see	Could he see	That he had seen	0	0	0	0
15.	They said to us, "Let us go for a walk". Choose the correct indirect speech.	They said to us for going for a walk	They asked us for going for a walk		They proposed to us to go for a walk	0	0	0	0

----2SA-I 2301(SP) -----



Time allowed: 2:40 Hours

Total Marks Sections B and C: 60

NOTE:- Answer all the questions from Sections 'B' and 'C' on the separately provided answer book. Write your answers neatly and legibly.

SECTION - B (Marks 36)

Q. 2 Read the following passage carefully and answer any FIVE questions including Question No. (i) appended to it.

Note: Question No. (i) about summary writing is compulsory carrying 06 marks while rest of the questions carry 03 marks each. (6 + 4x3 = 18)

Career counsellors are generally well informed about such trends. They can play a key role in guiding the youth towards a rewarding profession. This highlights the importance of a full-time career counseling department at the school level. The job of this department should be to determine the personalities of students, to observe and analyse their interests and to suggest suitable careers according to their aptitude.

Most of the parents and students find themselves in a fix when deciding on a career. Parents are unaware of market trends, educational system and the scope of any particular discipline. Similarly, 14-15 year old students are not mature enough to make such life-changing decisions. So it is widely felt that career counselling must be promoted from school level.

Once a field has been selected, the next step is to enter that particular field. Which degrees, certifications, courses and subjects should be opted for? A student should also consult successful students and professionals of that particular field.

Following is a brief introduction to various career choices. This is the outcome of a survey conducted among senior students and professionals to know the most suitable pathway for their selected field.

Chartered Accountancy (CA), undoubtedly one of the toughest and most highly paid professions, may be started directly after the completion of the Intermediate or equivalent education. However, according to experts, twelfth grade with business subjects like accountancy, business statistics, commercial geography etc. are the best route to a CA degree as it helps build concepts.

- Summarize the given passage. Also suggest a suitable title to it. (Compulsory) (i)
- (ii) Who can or is a career counselor?
- What is the task of a career counselor? (iii)
- (iv) Describe "rewarding career" in your own words.
- How are career counselors helpful to parents and students? (v)
- (vi) Did you ever feel the need of a career counsellor? Justify your answer.
- (vii) Write down the meanings of any three underlined words.

Q. 3 A. Paraphrase any ONE of the following stanzas:

(02)

I. Once or twice though you should fail, If you would at last prevail,

Try again.

If we strive, 'tis no disgrace Though we did not win the race--What should you do in that case? Try again.

II. Inspite of war, in spite of hate Lilacs are blooming at my gate, Tulips are tripping down the path Inspite of war, Inspite of wrath.

- B. Read the following poem/stanza carefully and answer the questions appended to it:
 - I. I hear leaves drinking rain; I hear rich leaves on top Giving the poor beneath Drop after drop; 'Tis a sweet noise to hear

These green leaves drinking near

Questions:

(i) What do rich and poor leaves symbolize? (02)

Which problem of society has been highlighted in the stanza? (ii)

(02)

OR

God has equipped you for life, But he. Let's you decide what you want to be **Questions:** (02)(i) What is the lesson in the stanza (02)(ii) Identify and explain used poetic devices in the stanza. Fill in blanks with appropriate form of the verbs given in the brackets. (Any four) Q. 4 They have already (do) their homework. (ii) He (not reply) to my letter. I (wait) for you at the usual time. (iii) (iv) She (finish) her work before the guests arrive. Shan (go) for lunch tomorrow. (V) (04)B. Change the given paragraph into indirect speech. "Where do you like to go" said the ticket officer. "To Peshawar" said the lady. "How many tickets you need to buy and of which class?" "Three first-class tickets". "Here are the tickets and they will cost you three thousand". (04)C. Do as directed (any FOUR) of the following: (Change into Exclamatory Sentence) He is a tall man. Hashim is my best friend. (Change into Negative Sentence) (ii) (Change into Interrogative Sentence) (iii) I am reading a book. (Change into Exclamatory Sentence) (iv) Shazia passed the test. (v) She is very knowledgeable. (Change into Interrogative Sentence) (Change into Negative Sentence) The wind is blowing from the west. (vi) SECTION - C (Marks 24) (80)Write a letter to the Editor of a newspaper about the unhygienic conditions in your town. Q. 5 Write an application to Sui Gas company for new gas connection. Describe the benefits of exercise using appropriate/Correct transitional devices (At least six) for connecting Q. 6. (06)your ideas logically in a paragraph. Write an essay on any ONE of the following topics: (200-250 words) (10)Q. 7. Dignity of labour OR Unemployment OR Science - a boon or a bane - 2SA-I 2301(SP) ----Page 2 of 2 (English)

II.

You are a handicap you must face,

You must say where you want to go. How much you study the truth to know,

You are the one who must choose your place,